Housing Benefit  Urgent Bulletin
Department for Work and Pensions, Caxton House, Tothill Street, London, SW1H 9NA
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-work-pensions
ISSN 2054-2844 (Online)
HB U2/2017
  22 June 2017
	Contact
	Queries about the

· distribution of this bulletin, contact 
housing.correspondenceandpqs@dwp.gsi.gov.uk


	Who should read
	All Housing Benefit (HB) staff 

	Action
	For information


Judicial Review in the case of DA and Others v Secretary of State of the inclusion of lone parents with children aged under two in the benefit cap 

1. Today the judgment has been handed down in a judicial review in the case of DA and Others v Secretary of State which concerns the benefit cap.

2. The Court has declared that benefit cap legislation is unlawful in relation to its application to lone parents of children aged under 2.
3. The Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) has considered the judgment and is taking steps to appeal it. While this is in train, DWP and local authorities (LAs) should continue to apply the benefit cap as now. The legislation remains unchanged and so there is no change to the application of the cap to lone parents of children aged under 2.

4. LAs should continue to apply the current rules concerning the benefit cap to lone parents with children under 2 as usual.

5. Discretionary Housing Payments (DHPs) remain an important option to help households adjust to the benefit cap and other welfare reforms, and awards should continue to be made in appropriate cases in the usual way having regard to, amongst other things, the published guidance.
6. Provided below is some Q&A to enable you to respond to any enquiries received as a result of the Judgment. 

Q&A 
Q. Is the government going to appeal? 
A. The government is taking steps to appeal the judgment. 


Q. Is the government looking again at the position of lone parents with children under 2? 
A. While we take steps to appeal the judgment, the benefit cap legislation remains unchanged and so the position of lone parents with children aged under two will remain the same. 


Q. Is the government going to exempt lone parents of children under 2 from the cap? 
A. While we take steps to appeal the judgment, the benefit cap legislation remains unchanged and so the cap continues to apply to lone parents of children aged under two. 


Q. What does this mean for lone parents of children under 2 who are subject to the cap? 
A. The benefit cap will continue to apply while we take steps to appeal the judgment. 

Q. I’m a lone parent with a child under 2 and my benefit is capped. Will you be paying me arrears? 
A. No, the cap will continue to apply while we take steps to appeal the judgment. 


Q. As an LA should we continue to apply the cap to lone parents with children under 2? 
A. Yes, the legislation underpinning the cap remains in force and unchanged. DHPs remain an important option for LAs to help households adjust to the benefit cap and other welfare reforms, and awards should continue to be made in appropriate cases in the usual way having regard to, amongst other things, the published guidance. 

Crown Copyright 2017
Recipients may freely reproduce this bulletin.


1

